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USCI~; Response to Ombudsman
December 17, 2004

RecolJllmendation to USCIS to C(lrrect a Naturalization Policy Memorandum in
order to fully comply with SectioI1l319(a) of the Immigration and Nationality Act, as
amencled by Public Law 106-386.

USCIS agrees with the Ombud~:man that Section 319( a) treatment should be afforded
to applicants who obtained permanc~nt residence through a petition to waive the joint
petition requirement for removal of conditions of permanent residence (1-751 waiver) on
the bai;is of abuse. The 2002 polic)T memo that omitted that ground of 319( a) eligibility
will b(~ amended and will be published on the USCIS web site.

It appears that USCIS and the Ombudsman agree that, contrary to- the arguments of
some plaintiffs in recent litigation, :319(a) does not extend to applicants who did not
obtain or remove conditions on pen:nanent residence by virtue of a finding of abuse but
who now are not living in marital union with a U.S. citizen spouse and claim abuse in
conne,~tion with a naturalization apJplication filed less than 5 years after acquiring
permanent residence. USCIS is cun~ently defending litigation on this issue.
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